Wellington Town Council Planning Meeting 2 July 2018

MINUTES OF THE PLANNING MEETING OF WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL HELD IN THE UNITED REFORMED CHURCH HALL, FORE STREET, WELLINGTON ON MONDAY 2 JULY 2018 at 6.15pm
PRESENT: Councillor James (Mayor)
Councillors Barr, Govier, Hunt, Lithgow, Lloyd, Reed, Russell-Cairns, Shepherd, Stock-Williams and Thorne 
Greg Dyke (Town Clerk)
Gill Croucher (Assistant Clerk)
40. APOLOGIES

Councillors Brown and Henley
41. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Councillor Reed declared an interest as a member of Taunton Deane Borough Council’s Planning Committee and therefore reserved the right to vote differently at Taunton Deane Borough Council’s Planning Committee meeting as different facts could be placed before her. 
Councillors Govier and Hunt declared an interest as possible substitutes for TDBC’s Planning Committee.
42. TO CONSIDER WHAT COMMENTS TO MAKE ON THE FOLLOWING APPLICATIONS THAT WILL BE DETERMINED BY TAUNTON DEANE BOROUGH COUNCIL OR SOMERSET COUNTY COUNCIL:
(a) Change of use from B2 to D2 at 26 Westpark, Chelston, Wellington, TA21 9AD (43/18/0054)
Councillors noted that the change of use would result in less employment being available.

Recommended that permission be granted
(b) Removal of Condition 08 (Occupation as holiday let accommodation) of Application Number 43/94/0120 at Little Owl Rest, Westford, Wellington (43/18/0055)
In the absence of any evidence that the property no longer needed to be used as a holiday let, it was recommended that the application be refused.  The Council acknowledged that a lower standard of property was required for holiday let and would not, therefore, be suitable for residential development.

Recommended that permission be refused
(c) Application for a Lawful Development Certificate for the existing use of a private dwellinghouse without the agricultural occupancy tie in relation to application 43/79/0113 at Meadowside House, Lower Westford, Wellington (43/18/0057/LE)
Following the letter from Taunton Deane Borough Council’s Planning Office requesting this Council’s observations, it was disappointing to note that no information was provided on the Planning website.  Neither this application nor the original planning application appeared to be in the public domain.  As the Town Council’s comments were requested, they could see no reason why the agricultural occupancy tie should be lifted and therefore recommended that permission be refused.  
Members also noted that, although an agricultural occupancy condition had originally been imposed, no action had ever been taken to ensure it was enforced. 

Recommended that permission be refused 

The meeting ended at 6.35pm
………………………………………………… 
Councillor Gary James
Mayor
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